
 
 
 
 
 
Date:  13 August 2018 
 
Ref:  FOI11563 
 
 
 
 

Dear Requester 

Thank you for your request for information dated 24 July 2018 about the council’s intranet. 
We have dealt with this under the Freedom of Information 2000. 

Response 

The Council holds the information requested and the answers to your questions are below: 

1) How many employees are working in the council? 

As of 30th June 2018, the number of employees directly employed by the London Borough 
of Camden was 4,085. 

2) What is your annual IT budget? 

This is published on our website and can be found at: 
http://camden.gov.uk/ccm/content/council-and-democracy/publications-and-
finances/budget-book/ 

3) What is your annual Intranet budget? 

We do not have a separate intranet budget, as it is part of our Office365 license. 

4) What is your current Intranet solution and how long has it been in use? 

Our current Intranet solution is Office365 and it has been in use since April 2018. 

5) Do you use Open Source applications, such as Drupal or Wordpress? 

Yes we do. 

6) Who is responsible for managing your Intranet?  

Camden’s Communications Team is responsible for managing our Intranet. 

7) Who is responsible for the procurement of your Intranet? 

The officer responsible for the contract is the ‘Category Manager ICT Procurement’.  

8) Who is responsible for managing your IT Team? 

The Chief Digital Information Officer manages the IT Team. 

9) Do you use any other SaaS (Software as a service) applications? 

Yes we do. 

10) Who are your main software vendors? 

Microsoft and Oracle are our main software vendors. 

11) Do you use Azure / Amazon Web Services or Office365? 

Yes we do. 
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12) Do you have a digital workplace strategy? 

Our new vision for Camden can be found at 
http://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/navigation/council-and-democracy/camden-plan/ 

Further Information: 

Why not check our Portal Open Data Camden before making a new request as your 
question may already be answered by a previous FOI response or in one of our many 
useful and interesting datasets.   

Your Rights 

If you are not happy with how your response was handled you can request an Internal 
Review within 2 months of this letter by email to foireviews@camden.gov.uk or post: 
Information and Records Management Team, London Borough of Camden, Town Hall, 
Judd Street, London WC1H 9JE.  Please quote your case reference number.  If you are not 
satisfied with the Internal Review outcome you can complain to the Information 
Commissioner’s Office at casework@ico.org.uk  telephone  0303 123 1113, or post to 
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 
5AF.  The ICO website www.ico.org.uk may be useful.   

Yours sincerely 
 
 
Peter Williams  
Information and Records Management Officer  

Telephone: 020 7974 7857 
 


